
Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our students, for 
making a concerted effort to wear full school uniform. How 
wonderful do they all look!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent Information Sessions 
How fantastic were the Maths information sessions!  
Thank you to all those who were able to attend. It is 
wonderful to know that our students are so strongly 
supported and reflects real commitment from both school 
and families to the improvement of student learning. 
Thank you to all our hardworking and dedicated staff whose 
efforts ensured that each session was informative and 
practical. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NAIDOC Week Celebrations 
NAIDOC Week celebrations will begin tomorrow with all 
classes from K-6 participating in a series of art workshops 
presented by David Dunn. 
David Dunn is an award winning, international artist with 
thousands of art pieces distributed around the world. He 
uses contemporary techniques, based on Indigenous 
stories, built around silhouettes. 
David’s painting style is simple, colourful, intelligent and he 
is an artist who respects his culture. 
David has worked in over 100 early childhood centres, 
primary and secondary schools in NSW and Victoria. 
David will be working with all our students from K-6 over the 
next three days.  
 
Literacy Professional Development 
This Thursday and Friday, 7 of our teachers will once again 
be involved in Literacy Professional Development, with 
Moulamein Principal Jennie Wilson.  
 

Debating Team 
The school would like to wish 
the debating team of Lillian 
Watson, David Ingram, Keely 
Hussey, Jasmin Currie, 
Chelsea Weir, Dakota 
McKenzie and Lily Cameron 
all the best as they head 
across to North School 
today, to participate in a 
debating workshop. 
Students will be involved in activities designed to assist with 
the development of skills such as: forming opinions, 
organising thoughts, supporting facts, planning and overall 
presentation.  
 
Work Experience 
The school extends a warm welcome to 
former South student, Jade Hussey, who 
has joined the team in Kinder Astronauts 
as part of her work experience 
placement. We trust that Jade enjoys 
her time with us and picks up some 
pointers along the way. 
 
Crazy Hair and Jeans 4 Genes 
On Friday 5th July, the last day of term, the school will be 
holding their annual Crazy Hair/Jeans 4 Genes day. 
Students are encouraged to make a gold coin donation, 
which will allow them to wear jeans and have crazy hair for 
the day. Funds raised, will go to the Cystic Fibrosis 
Foundation and the Australian Children’s Research Institute.  
A big thank you to Miss Parsons for coordinating this special 
fund raising event. 
 
Paul Kelly Cup 
The school wishes our 
Paul Kelly Cup girls team, 
the very best of luck for 
their big day in Wagga 
Wagga on Friday 28th 
June. 
The team will be 
competing in the Riverina 
Regional Finals section of 
the State competition. 
Thank you to Hayley Free for taking the time to mend some 
of our footy jumpers, ready for the big game. 
 
Platinum Morning Tea 
Our special Platinum Morning Tea will be held Wednesday 
3rd of July, at 10:45am. This is a little later than normal, due 
to there being a smaller group of recipients. 
 
Liz Dudley  
Principal 
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Basketball News 
Congratulations to Emma Parks 
and Jerrah Caruso, who last week 
competed as part of the Riverina 
team in Albury. 
The girls had a fantastic time 
which was capped off by meeting 
with Australia’s No. 1 female  
basketball player, Lauren  
Jackson. 
 
Girls PSSA Soccer Knockout 
The next match for the girls soccer team will be against 
Parkview PS, either in Griffith or Leeton, towards the end 
of week 1, next term.  
We will require parents to assist with transport on the day. 
Specific details of the match, will be forwarded,  
immediately they come to hand. 

Philip Hodgkinson 

 

Crazy Hair/Jeans 4 Genes Day 
Our Crazy Hair/Jeans 4 Genes Day will be held on the 
last day of term, Friday 5th July 2019. 
Funds raised will go to the Cystic Fibrosis  
Foundation and the Australian Children’s Research 
Institute. 
Students can bring a gold coin donation which will allow 
them to wear JEANS with their SCHOOL JUMPER 
with CRAZY HAIR. 

  

Child Protection Education Term 3 
Child Protection lessons and activities are an important 
component of K-6 education in all NSW schools. 
During Term 3 children in Kindergarten to Year 6 may  
participate in Child Protection lessons either as part of their 
PD/H/PE activities or specific Child Protection  
lessons. 
These lessons aim to assist children in developing skills in: 
* Recognising and responding to unsafe situations. 
* Strengthening attitudes and values related to equality, 
 respect and responsibility. 
* Recognising appropriate and inappropriate behaviours. 
 Child Protection education incorporates teaching and 
 learning in 3 broad themes: 
* Recognising abuse. 
* Power in relationships. 
* Protective strategies. 
Lessons can deal with sensitive issues. All children must 
feel safe, comfortable and confident when dealing with 
Child Protection issues. 
If you have any questions or concerns about your child  
participating in Child Protection activities, please contact 
your class teacher or the school, as soon as possible. 
 
Ballarat and Canberra Excursions 
A reminder if you are paying the excursions by  
instalments.  
Instalment 2 ($60) for Ballarat is due this Friday 28th June 
Instalment 2 ($50) for Canberra is due next Friday 5th July. 
Payments can be made at the school office by cash, 
cheque or online via the school website. 
 
Premier’s Spelling Bee 
Yes, the school has entered this state-wide competition 
once again.  
The Senior (Yr5/6) and Junior (Yr 3/4) word lists are now 
available for the 2019 competition. 
Teachers will be using these word lists to support weekly 
spelling activities in the classroom. Our school finals will be 
held on Wednesday 31st July. 
 
Fishing 4 Friends Group 
Last Thursday afternoon, a group of enthusiastic  
fishermen visited Four Posts. 
Unfortunately, no one had a bite all afternoon. Although                   
disappointing, the group had an enjoyable time. 
Thank you to Marg Rankin, for her expert assistance on the 
day. 
Our final fishing excursion this term, will be this Thursday. 
 
Philip Hodgkinson 
School Chaplain 

 

The school would like to welcome Curtis Astill to 
5/6 Lunar. We know that he will enjoy his time at 

South. 



Dates for your Diary - Term 2 

June 28th Paul Kelly Cup Wagga 

July 3rd 
Platinum Morning Tea 
School Social 

July 4th Reports Go Home 

July 5th Last Day of Term 2 

Canteen Roster  

Wed 26th 
Pam Wade 9.00am - 11.30am 

Lyn Rose 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Thu 27th Jaron Howarth 9.00am - 1.30pm 

Fri  28th 
Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, Carol Borella 

9.00am - 1.30pm 

Mon 1st CANTEEN CLOSED 

Tue 2nd Linda Norrish 9.00am - 1.30pm 

Wed 3rd 
Enid Seely 9.00am - 11.30am 

Debbie Underwood 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Thu 4th 
Andy Ingram 9.00am - 11.30am 

Jill Harvey 11.30am - 1.30pm 

Fri 5th 
Linda Norrish, Marie Wall, Carol Borella 

9.00am - 1.30pm 

2020 Kindergarten Enrolments 

If you will be enrolling your child or know of someone who will be enrolling their child in Kindergarten at South School in 
2020 please send the details in on the slip below or phone the office on 5881 2045. 

2020 Kindergarten Enrolments 
 

Child’s Name: …………………………………………………….. Date of Birth: ……………………………. 

Address: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Phone: ………………………………..Parent Name: ………………………………………………………...…… 

 
Attended Pre-school  Yes  / No   …….……………………………. 

        Janette’s Canteen  

News   

 

Please note; Term 3 we are trialing a change in the 
days our canteen will be open due to the recent survey. 

The canteen will only be OPEN: 

Monday 

Wednesday 

Friday 
 

For Term 3 

Year 6 Fundraiser 

School Social 
 

Wednesday 3rd July 
6 - 7.30pm 
School Hall 

  
$5 entry, Sausage sizzle and drink 

 

(Gluten free options available with  
notice) 
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Deniliquin South Public School 
Look Ahead!   Learning to Live - Living to Learn 

 Caring & Nurturing Environment 

 Highly Skilled & Motivated Teachers 

 Challenging & Innovative Curriculum 

 State of the Art Interactive Technologies 

2020 Kindergarten Enrolments 
Enrolments for Kindergarten 2020 are now being taken at 
South School.  Please contact the school office with the 

child’s details by Friday 5th June, 2019. 
Principal: Liz Dudley 

School Tour &  

Welcome BBQ  
Thursday  

24th October 2019 

12.00pm  

Kinder Orientation  

Program 

Friday 1st November 2019 

Friday 8th November 2019 

Friday 15th November 2019 



 

 


